
 
 

Mayor – Paul Colvin Jr. 
Recorder – Rhonda Ardemagni 
City Attorney –Justin Eichmann 

Law Firm--Harrington-Miller 

City Engineer – Garver Engineers  

 

Ward 1 Position 1-Gene McCartney 

Ward 1 Position 2– Henry Piazza 

Ward 2 Position 1—Arthur Penzo 

Ward 2 Position 2—Larry Ardemagni 

Ward 3 Position 1—Don Doudna 

       Ward 3 Position 2—Tommy Granata 

 

Committee of The Whole 

December 18, 2018 

Minutes 

 

 

The Tontitown City Council Committee of the Whole meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 

December 18, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Tontitown City Hall located at 235 E. Henri de Tonti 

Blvd, Tontitown, Arkansas. 

 

1. Meeting Call to Order 
2. Roll Call 

All in attendance 
3. Pledge of Allegiance 
4. Approval of Agenda 

Arthur Penzo motioned to approve the agenda     Second by Gene McCartney     Motion Passes 
5. Approval of Previous Month’s Minutes  

Larry Ardemagni motioned to approve     Second by Henry Piazza     Motion Passes 
6. Monthly Financials 

Reference the city website for detailed report. 
7. Comments from Citizens- None 
8. Department Reports 

a) Police Department –  Chief McCormick  
November 2018 
Call for Service- 434 
Traffic Citations- 118 
Traffic Warnings- 253 

b) Fire Department—Operations Chief Todd Witzigman 
Reference the city website for detailed report. 

c) Public Works Department – James Clark  
Reference the city website for detailed report. 

d) Planning Department – Dr. Darrell Watts 
Michael Lunsford gave a review the previous months planning meeting and what was 
approved. 
Reference the November 27, 2018 planning minutes  

e) Tontitown Museum Board –  Beverly Cortiana or Heather Peachee-Ranalli  NO MEETING/NO 
REPORT 

9. Old Business:  
a) NONE 

10. New Business: 
a) Discuss Washington Co Animal Fees—Colvin 

Council is to review an Ordinance from the City of West Fork on Animal Control. 
Move to the Next City Council Meeting.  

b) Discuss Washington Co Prisoner Fees—Colvin 



 
 

Reference the audio city’s website for the lengthy discussion.  
11. Comments from Council Members 

Gene McCartney said the building looks excellent. 
Arthur Penzo said good and not so good stuff going on but we’ll get it worked out. 
Larry Ardemagni and Don Doudna agree we had a good year, and a better 2019- Happy Holidays. 
Tommy Granata wished everyone a Happy Holiday and thinks 2019 will be another good year.   

12. Comments from Mayor 
Christmas Lunch starts at 11:30 Friday. 
Next City Council meeting will be moved to Wednesday January 2, 2019 due to Holiday date. 
The Mayor thanked the citizens of Tontitown for allowing us to serve them again, and the staff for their 
hard work. 
Lori Bolen is leaving us in a few months and will be missed but we wish her luck in her new quest. 
Joe Clark resigned and will also be leaving a few months, the Mayor thanked him for his service.  

13. Comments from Attorney- None  
14. Adjournment- Arthur Penzo motioned to adjourn  Second by Don Doudna     All in Favor 
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